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     California Regional Water Quality Control Board, San Diego Region 

 
NOTICE OF WORKSHOP CONTINUATION 

 
 

The public workshop held on November 13, 2012 will be continued to discuss 
   

Tentative Order No. R9-2013-0001, NPDES No. CAS0109266 
Municipal Separate Storm Sewer Systems (MS4s) Draining the Watersheds within the 

San Diego Region  
 

Wednesday, December 12, 2012 
 9:00 a.m.  

  California Regional Water Quality Control Board, San Diego Region  
Regional Water Board Room 

San Diego Water Board Office Building 
9174 Sky Park Court, Suite 100 

San Diego, CA 92123-4340 
 
SUBJECT OF WORKSHOP 
The California Regional Water Quality Control Board, San Diego Region (San Diego Water Board) will 
continue an informational public workshop on December 12, 2012 at its regularly scheduled public 
meeting to receive information and discuss proposed requirements in the public draft of a Regional 
NPDES Permit for Municipal Separate Storm Sewer Systems (MS4s) Draining the Watersheds within 
the San Diego Region (Regional MS4 Permit) (Tentative Order No. R9-2013-0001).  A public workshop 
was held on November 13, 2012, regarding the Tentative Order; however, the workshop was continued 
because more time is warranted to discuss certain proposed requirements of the Tentative Order.  The 
San Diego Water Board posted the Tentative Order on October 31, 2012 at the following website: 
 
http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/sandiego/water_issues/programs/stormwater/index.shtml 
 
BACKGROUND  
The San Diego Water Board is considering the adoption of a Regional MS4 Permit that will be issued to 
municipal Copermittees in San Diego County, Southern Orange County and Southwest Riverside 
County.  Currently, each of these counties within the San Diego Region has its own MS4 Storm Water 
Permit.  In order to better achieve regulatory consistency as well as maximum efficiency and economy 
of resources, the San Diego Water Board has drafted a single MS4 Permit based on the boundaries of 
the San Diego Region instead of county political boundaries. Under this approach, the Regional MS4 
Permit will uniformly regulate all three counties within the San Diego Region once it becomes effective 
for all Copermittees. The Regional MS4 Permit will also provide opportunities for a comprehensive 
monitoring framework, incentive for a regional collaborative approach, and opportunities for regional 
cost efficiencies among Copermittees.  Upon adoption by the San Diego Water Board, this Regional 
MS4 Permit will be issued to all 39 Copermittees in a phased manner according to the expiration dates 
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of their current MS4 Storm Water Permits and after consideration of Reports of Waste Discharge filed 
by the Orange County and Riverside County Copermittees.  
 
 
PROCEDURAL MATTERS 
The San Diego Water Board held a public workshop on November 13, 2012 in which Water Board staff 
explained the permit development process and summarized significant elements of the Regional MS4 
Permit for the San Diego Water Board Members and the public.  Many Copermittees and other 
interested stakeholders voiced comments and concerns regarding the Tentative Order.  At the 
conclusion of the item, San Diego Water Board members asked staff to prepare responses to specific 
questions (see attachment).  The specific questions pertain to items of concern voiced at the public 
workshop and generally fall into one of three areas: hydromodification management, total maximum 
daily loads (TMDLs), and costs associated with storm water programs. 
 
On December 12, 2012, the San Diego Water Board will continue the public workshop for this item.  
Water Board staff will provide oral responses to the questions posed by the San Diego Water Board 
members.  Copermittees and members of the public are also invited to provide comments on the 
subject matter as permitted by the Chair.  The San Diego Water Board may provide general feedback 
to staff on development of the Tentative Order; however, no action or voting will take place at this 
workshop.   
 
 
INFORMATION REGARDING WORKSHOP 
If you have any questions regarding the workshop, please contact Wayne Chiu at  
(858) 637-5558 or via e-mail at wchiu@waterboards.ca.gov or Laurie Walsh at (858) 467-2970 or via e-
mail at lwalsh@waterboards.ca.gov.  
 


